
 

Family and Games 
Many of you know that I am a board and card game fanatic.  Rebekah might go as far as to say obsessed.  

Over the past few years, I have found that games can help bring people together, to help build community in the 
church, and to reach people where they are in the world.  I think that games can help build family communication 
and strengthen the family bond. 
 We find in Acts 2:42-44, ñThe believers devoted themselves to the apostlesô teachings, to the community, to 
the shared meals, and to their prayers.  A sense of awe came over everyone.  God performed many wonders and signs 
through the apostles.  All the believers were united and shared everything.ò 

In this passage, we see where the early Christians came together to share meals, to share time, to share wor-
ship, and to build a community of believers.  We learn from this passage that fellowship is more than just a social 
gathering; when we gather in the name of Christ we enter into a true, spiritual experience where we encounter 
Christ himself.  Jesus reminds us in Matthew 18:20, ñFor where two or three are gathered in my name, Iôm there 
with them.ò  Families are close to the heart of God the Father.  From the very beginning of time, we see God use the 
family unit to carry out His will and purposes through Abraham and his descendants.  In the early church, we see 
entire families coming to accept and follow Christ as Lord.  The family home is a good starting place for learning, 
worshipping, fellowship, and prayer. 

Families are important.  With todayôs demands and technology, it is hard for families to sit down for a meal 
or even have a small discussion that does not use cell phones or text messaging.  I have noticed in many studies, the 
communication in families significantly decreased over the past few years.  It was brought to my attention at our last 
board meeting, parents today on average spend less than five minutes a day talking to their children.  

If Godôs plan was to build up a family to carry out His will and purposes, then why do we find ways to push 
ourselves away from each other?  I would like to ask Inman UMC to come together as a Christian family.  A family 
that loves to spend time with each other.  A family that will be there for each other in a time of need.  A family that 
will help build our individual families stronger in Christ.   

I am suggesting a new idea to help bring us together.  A place where we can put down our phones and tablets 
long enough to talk to each other and to share the time that God has given us.  I would like to start a family game 
ministry here at Inman UMC.  This ministry will consist of church wide family game nights for all ages.  This will be 
a place where you can bring a game to share with others or to come and learn something new.  We are currently 
working on a game club with Inman Elementary School to teach 3rd-5th graders how to play and teach board games.  
Once a month, the children in the board game club will have the opportunity to invite their family to attend a game 
club family night hosted at Inman UMC.  The students in the club will share a meal with their family members and 
teach a new board game they have learned during the club meetings to their families.  Each family will be paired with 
a person in the church, who will serve as the table host at the family game night.  The table host will be responsible 
for serving the family during meal time, engaging in faith discussions, and serve as the table leader that will assist the 
child in teaching the game as needed.  This new program will help build family communication and connection.  I 
also think it will be a great way to open our doors to families in our area and invite them to be a part of our family 
here at Inman UMC. 

I have been praying for new creative ways to help bring us together and to build relationships with those in 
our community.  Letôs come together and step out on faith for this new ministry opportunity. 
 

Blessings, 
Pastor Tommy 
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Joy & Sharing 
 

     Joy & Sharing will meet Tuesday, August 14th at 
11:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  Please bring a dish 
to share.  For more information, see Gloria Reid.  We 
hope to see you there! 

 

Primetimers 
     The Primetimers will meet Tuesday, August 28th at 
11:30 a.m. at Italian Oven in Fayetteville Please join us!  
For more information, please see Jean McChargue.  

Board Game Ministry: Play to Love 
Seeking Truth, Fellowship, and Love through Board Games 

 Play to LOVE is a ministry whose purpose and goal is to bring individuals and families closer together through 
Jesus Christ using Board and Card Games.  Inman United Methodist Church will have an opportunity to start a new 
and creative ministry.  Pastor Tommy will be starting a gaming ministry that partners with Inman Elementary School.  
This ministry will teach 3rd through 5th graders how to play and teach games.  The children and their families will be 
invited to a dinner and game night once a month hosted by our church.  Church members will be serving the families 
and joining in conversation with families.  After the meal is finished the children will then have an opportunity to teach 
the game they have learned to their family.   
 The goal for this ministry is to help build family communication skills and to help us, as Inman UMC, to build 
relationships with our community.  I hope you will join us for this ministry.  All volunteers are welcome and needed for 
this new ministry.  

We have received very generous donations of the following games from Brain Games and Calliope Games.  

 



Outreach 
 

 The Outreach Committee is launching a mat ministry for homeless people.  While on the mission trip 
to the UMCOR warehouse last month, members of the Outreach committee learned how to make these mats 
using plastic shopping bags.  The sleeping size mats are weaved from plastic grocery bags on a loom frame.  
The mats roll up for easy transport, can be used in many ways, and will be given to the homeless.  The mats 
do not hold bacteria, mold, or mildew and can be spray washed.  Linda Wagner has graciously offered to con-
struct the looms.  The materials and expenses for each loom is $25.  If you are interested in purchasing a 
loom, place your order with Linda Wagner. 
 There will be a learning session at the church to learn how to make the mats once everyone interested 
has a loom.  It will be an ongoing ministry project for our church to do on your own time as you desire.  
When we have a supply of mats, we will provide them to local homeless organizations.  There is a container in 
the Fellowship Hall to collect plastic grocery bags. 

Donna Stilwell, Deborah Morris, and Donna McChargue at 
the UMCOR warehouse in Decatur, Alabama 


